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Sponsor Statement – HJR 40 
 

“Opposing the proposed designation by the National Marine Fisheries Service of 3,000 
square miles of upper Cook Inlet, the mid-inlet, all of the inlet's western shores, and 
Kachemak Bay as critical habitat for beluga whales.” 
 
House Joint Resolution 40 seeks to protect the economy of the entire Cook Inlet region 
from an unnecessary critical habitat designation for beluga whales. The designation 
would apply to 3,000 square miles of Cook Inlet. The National Marine Fisheries Service is 
considering the designation a way to protect Cook Inlet beluga whales. 
 
NMFS scientists concluded years ago that an unsustainable harvest caused the decline in 
the beluga population. The beluga numbers are now increasing at the rate of four 
percent a year because a revised harvest management program was instituted in place 
in 2000. 
 
All activities in and around Cook Inlet from the Port of Anchorage, to military 
operations, to sport and commercial fishing could be slapped with new restrictions if a  
critical habitat designation is issued.  
 
I urge all my colleagues to join me, our congressional delegation and Governor Parnell in 
opposing the critical habitat designation. 


